SOLANO COUNTY
Department of Resource Management
Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA)

Date of Notice: June 1, 2018

Notice of Public Informational Meeting

Project Type: Revision to the Solid Waste Facility Permit (SWFP)
SWIS # 48-AA-0083
Facility Name: Jepson Prairie Organics Composting Facility
Facility Location: 6426 Hay Road, Vacaville, Ca
Date of Meeting: 6:00 pm, Tuesday, June 12, 2018
Elmira Fire Station
60 A Street
Elmira, Ca

Date LEA Accepted .
Application: May 10, 2018

LEA Contact: Marcy Hannum, Senior REHS
707-784-6765

Operator Contact: Greg Pryor, General Manager
707-678-4718

Introduction

Please be advised that the Solano County Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) has
received and accepted an application package from Jepson Prairie Organics Composting Facility
(JPO) to revise the SWFP. The LEA is certified by the California Department of Resources,
Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste
facilities within Solano County.

Description of Project

Jepson Prairie Organics is a 54-acre existing composting facility located within the Hay Road
Landfill. The proposed revised permit will decrease the current acreage to a total of 39 acres for
the facility and the days of operation will be increased by remaining open 365 days per year;
currently the facility is closed 4 holidays in the year. Additionally, the Fire Prevention Plan and
Odor Impact Mitigation Plan have been updated.

The LEA’s preliminary determination is that the proposed revised permit be approved.



Informational meeting

The purpose of the public informational meeting is to provide information related to the
proposed permit, describe the process and timeline for permit issuance and provide an
opportunity for the public to provide comments to the LEA. No official decisions will be made at
this meeting.

Submitting Comments

Written comments on the proposed permit can be submitted at the informational meeting or can
be sent to Marcy Hannum by June 30, 2018 at the address listed below or emailed to
mlhannum(@solanocounty.com.

Marcy Hannum

Department of Resource Management
675 Texas Street Suite 5500

Fairfield, CA 94533

Additional Information

Documents are available for public review by appointment in the LEA office located at 675
Texas Street, Suite 5500, Fairfield, CA. 94533. If you have any questions, please contact Marcy
Hannum at (707) 784-6765 or by email at mlhannum@solanocounty.com

Appeal Process Information
For information on the appeal process pursuant to Public Resouzce Code section 44307 you may
contact Marcy Hannum at (707) 784-6765.




